
 

 
 
 
         December 3, 2018 
 
 
 
Ms. Cheryl T. Seager 
Director, Compliance Assurance 
  and Enforcement Division 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency - Region 6 
1445 Ross Avenue, Suite 1200 
Dallas, TX 75202-2733 
 
SUBJECT: NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF THE FINAL PLANT-SPECIFIC 

SUPPLEMENT 59 TO THE GENERIC ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT 
STATEMENT FOR LICENSE RENEWAL OF NUCLEAR PLANTS REGARDING 
WATERFORD 3 AND RESPONSE TO COMMENTS ON THE 
ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT (CAC NO. MF7493) 

 
Dear Ms. Seager: 
 
Enclosed are two bound copies and two CDs of the final plant-specific Supplement 59 to 
NUREG-1437, “Generic Environmental Impact Statement for License Renewal of Nuclear 
Plants (GElS),” regarding the renewal of operating license NPF-38 for an additional 20 years of 
operation for Waterford 3. 
 
The final Supplement 59 to the GEIS was submitted to the Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) via e-NEPA on November 19, 2018, and copies were mailed or e-mailed to interested 
Federal, State, Tribal, and local agencies, industry organizations, interested groups, and 
members of the public.  A copy of this document has also been placed in the U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission’s (NRC) Public Document Room, One White Flint North, 11555 
Rockville Pike, Rockville, Maryland 20852, and in the NRC Agencywide Documents Access and 
Management System (ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible on the NRC’s website at 
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.  The ADAMS accession number for the final 
Supplement 59 to the GEIS is ML18323A103.   
 
Additionally, enclosed are NRC’s responses to EPA’s recommendations that were provided by 
letter dated October 9, 2018, during the public comment period on the draft Supplement 59 to 
the GEIS.  These responses can also be found in Appendix A of Supplement 59.  
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If further information is required, please contact the NRC environmental Project Manager, Ms. 
Phyllis Clark, at 301-415-6447 or by e-mail at Phyllis.Clark@nrc.gov. 
 
     Sincerely, 
      
      
     /RA/ 
      
     Eric R. Oesterle, Chief 
      License Renewal Projects Branch 
     Division of Materials and License Renewal 
     Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
 
Docket No. 50-382 
 
Enclosure: 
As stated 
 
cc w/encl:  See next page 
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ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT FOR LICENSE RENEWAL OF 
NUCLEAR PLANTS REGARDING WATERFORD 3 AND RESPONSE TO 
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